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prior to 2020, and police reports were filed at the time that the laptops went missing. The OIG did 

not open an investigation into these cases because of the length of time that had passed since the 

laptops were stolen and because police reports had already been filed in each case. In the fifth case, 

the laptop went missing in March of 2020. The OIG assisted the Capitol Police in investigating 

this case, recovering the laptop and published an Inspector General Investigative Report outlining 

its findings2. In four of the five cases, the state laptops were stolen out of the state employees’ 

vehicles.  

The OIG recognizes that now, more than ever, state employees are taking state laptops and 

other state property home to perform work outside of the office. The OIG reminds state employees 

to secure their state laptops, as well as all other state property, when the property is not in their 

immediate possession. As the Indiana Office of Technology (IOT) advises, state employees should 

avoid leaving state laptops unattended in their vehicles. IOT provides additional advice for 

protecting state computers on their website: https://www.in.gov/iot/security/matters-of-interest/. 

Furthermore, the OIG reminds state executive branch agencies of their responsibility to 

report stolen state assets to the Capitol Police and the OIG in a timely manner and in accordance 

with the Manual. This will help State executive branch ensure that the State is maintaining proper 

controls over its capital assets. 

Dated: July 16, 2020 

APPROVED BY: 

 
____________________________________  

      Lori Torres, Inspector General 
 

                                                           
2 The Inspector General Investigative Report for this case can be found on the OIG website at: 
https://www.in.gov/ig/files/2020-03-0080%20SBA%20Theft%20of%20State%20Property PUBLIC.pdf.   
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